
 

KEO FISH FARMS’ BIOSECURITY PROTOCOL UPDATED THE 

FIRST DAY OF EVERY YEAR AND SIGNED BY ALL EMPLOYEES 

The following cultural practices and business procedures will be 

strictly adhered to: 

 

• Only those species listed on the Arkansas Game and fish 

Commission’s Approved Aquaculture Species List or authorized 

by the AGFC will be cultured. 
 

• Semi-annual disease inspections for all OIE reportable diseases 

will be conducted each spring and fall on approximately 25% of 

existing ponds. Unusually high mortality rates not explained by 

environmental, human or equipment malfunction will be 

recorded. 
 

• Only water from wells or recycled water from within the farm 

proper without mixture with outside waters or contact with non-

certified fish will be used to culture or ship fish in. Use of 

surface water is strictly forbidden. 
 

• Fish from outside sources will be quarantined unless their 

health status is equal to that of Keo Fish Farms, Inc. 
 

• Equipment (seines, nets, buckets, etc.) will be disinfected by 

formalin immersion and/or desiccation between use on different 

farms. 
 

• Fish holding tanks are sterilized between groups of fish. 

 

• Hauling tanks are pressure washed weekly to maintain 

cleanliness. 
 

• Water quality parameters will be routinely monitored. 
 

• Commercial pelletized fish food will be stored in standard 

commercial feed bins. 
 

• Staff will wear provided personal protective gear as required 

(boots, waders, and gloves). 
 

• Staff shall be knowledgeable about biosecurity protocol 
 


